
 
PSO Quarterly Board Meeting 
Monday, September 28, 2020 7pm via Zoom 

Attendees - Ms. Parker, LaShon Bryant, Kristin Caliendo, Walter Moneypenny, Julie 
Church, Jessica Sprinkle, Kat Rutigliano and Berenice Keeling. 

Agenda 
A. Ms. Parker welcomed the group, thanked the PSO Board, and introduced 
President LaShon Bryant.  
B. LaShon -  introduced the Board and their roles. 

1. LaShon – President, has a 2nd grader & Kindergartener. Has been an ANP 
parent for 3 years and has worked with the Board all 3 years. 

2. Kristin Caliendo – VP – has 4th grader – 1st year serving on the Board 
3. Walter Moneypenny – Treasurer (and IT guy!)  
4. Jessica Sprinkle – Secretary – Newsletter – 6th grader, Campus 

Coordinator for Atheneum  
5. Lots of other community members as Chairs of other departments and 

helping in other ways 
6. PSO working on plans to tie in the DL group with the on-campus group to 

keep our Community tight 
C. Walter - Health of the PSO. Money Collected, where it goes i.e. Teacher 
Appreciation, Movie Night etc. 

1. Operates on fiscal year 7/1-6/30 
2. 1st Quarter report: have a little over $10K in our operating fund 
3. Goal of PSO is to support scholars and teachers (not make money) – 2 

biggest programs are Hot Lunch Program & Used Uniform Sale 
1. Brought in about $4400 in income from Hot Lunch Program and 

have paid out about $2100 (due to prepaid lunches for the 
semester) – we usually net <10% when all the numbers are in 

2. Brought in >$4000 from used uniform sale, spirit day wear, and 
masks 

4. Teacher Appreciation – provide teachers with snacks, goodies, luncheon, 
etc. Spent about $700 in September for these things 

5. Tom Hughes did ask question – he is scheduled to do teacher 
appreciation in October and wants to know how early he can bring in food 



1. Answer: Touch base with Berenice – she will help make this 
happen 

D. Kristin- What’s coming up?  
1. October Activities: 

1. Chipotle Dine-Out – replacing our traditional dine-out, details will be 
on FB page. A code will be sent out so families can order online on 
10/6/2020 between 4-8pm and 1/3 of the proceeds will come back 
to the PSO to help with teacher appreciation & other events like 
Movie Night 

2. Used Uniform Sale – 10/13/20 and 10/15/20 from 5:30-7:30pm in 
the ANP MPR. Please donate used uniforms up until that point to 
restock the supply and give families more options, especially as DL 
return to campus. Masks (adult & children’s) will also be available 
at these sales. You can also purchase and donate these to 
teachers! 

E.  Kat- Get Your 10 In! 
1. Sending out emails to everyone that responded to the survey asking for 

volunteers – sending out opportunities and sign-up links. We need 
someone to take charge of Amazon, Blogging, Passive Income, uniform 
sales, teacher appreciation, help with hot lunch delivery, and several other 
roles. You could share these duties with a teammate! 

2. Link will be sent out frequently in the newsletter so you can sign up 
F. Teacher Appreciation  

1. Snacks in the lunchroom, birthday treats, working on luncheons in a 
COVID-safe way, funded by activities like uniform sales etc 

2. If you have any COVID-friendly (prepackaged) snack ideas for what we 
can provide to the teachers please email Berenice Keeling 

G. Movie Night – funded by Chipotle Dine-Out money 
1. Drive-in movie – Mr. Latour will help setup giant screen on the building, 

transmitter so you can listen to the movie from your car 
2. May have a field option for some families depending on COVID rules 
3. 11/6/2020 (more details in October) 
4. Will be a vote for the movie (info coming out) 

H. Julie - Homeroom Parents Info 
1. Homeroom parents have all volunteered, hopefully each one has 

reached out to the class so you have a contact if you want to help 
volunteer or need anything 

2. Thank you, Homeroom Parents! We appreciate you! 



I. Jessica - Greatful Hearts will be moving due to COVID pushing other campaigns 
back. More students on campus Dates and Info 

1. Moving from Fall to January of 2021 with teacher luncheon on 
2/17/2020  

2. Will tie in with Valentine’s and “Greatful Hearts” – we need 
volunteers – volunteer@anppso.org – getting trees up, hearts 
prepared & distributed, lunch arranged, etc. 

3. Open the Newsletter “The Golden Fleece” (last Wednesday of the 
month) and check it out – this is where all the important dates and 
events are listed etc. You don’t want to miss out! 

J. There was a question about where used uniforms can be donated – these can be 
brought to the front office any time, or even at the Used Uniform Sale itself. Shoes, 
belts, bicycle shorts, tights, Spirit Wear, and patches are all accepted and available. 

K.  LaShon - Closing. Thank you to Ms. Parker, participants, the Board and Chairs 
that spoke tonight. Meeting minutes will be posted on the PSO website. 
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